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DEMAND ACCOUNTABILITY FOR U.S. TAXPAYER DOLLARS:
COSPONSOR THE UNRWA HUMANITARIAN ACCOUNTABILITY ACT (H.R. 5065) 

Dear Colleague:
 
From its creation, the UN Relief and Works Agency (UNRWA), charged with providing humanitarian aid to Palestinian refugees, has taken over $3.6 billion from the U.S., its largest donor.
 
In return, UNRWA disregards U.S. law by refusing to screen its staff and aid recipients through U.S. watch lists for ties to violent extremist groups like Hamas. As UNRWA’s former general counsel wrote, “UNRWA makes no attempt to weed out individuals who support extremist positions.”
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Indeed, a number of UNRWA personnel have been discovered to be affiliated with Foreign Terrorist Organizations, including Humam al-Balawi, who reportedly carried out a suicide bombing that killed seven Americans and one Jordanian in Afghanistan on December 30, 2009.
 
            Further, UNRWA officials have continued to compromise that agency’s strictly humanitarian mandate by engaging in agitation, propaganda, and advocacy on behalf of the Palestinians, displaying public, blatant bias against Israel and in support of Hamas.  
 
UNRWA has repeatedly castigated Israel for her actions to defend innocent civilians from rocket and mortar attacks from violent extremist groups in Gaza, and former UNRWA commissioner-general Karen AbuZayd blamed Israel, not Hamas, for the winter 2009 conflict in Gaza.  UNRWA has also urged foreign governments to deal directly with Hamas.
 
Making matters worse, UNRWA continues to bank with Arab Bank and Commercial Bank of Syria, which the U.S. deems or believes complicit in money laundering and Terror Financing.
  
Nonetheless, the Administration has chosen to contribute another $95 million to UNRWA in 2010 to date.  Further assistance to UNRWA contravenes existing law, undermines U.S. interests, rewards UNRWA’s intransigent and unacceptable behavior, and misuses taxpayer dollars.
 
Therefore, I have introduced the UNRWA Humanitarian Accountability Act (H.R. 5065), which demands accountability for U.S. taxpayer dollars by conditioning assistance to UNRWA on concrete actions by UNRWA to cease its unacceptable behavior and uphold its strictly humanitarian mandate.
 
To cosponsor or for more information, please contact Alan Goldsmith at X68467.
 
                                                Sincerely,
 
 
                                                ILEANA ROS-LEHTINEN
                                                Ranking Member
                                                House Committee on Foreign Affairs

